
Suvla Bay - 50th Anniversary Visit 
 
There has been, and continues to be much attention paid to World War One Centenaries, but what of the 50th anniversaries? When the young men of 1914-
18 would have been fairly recently retired, many of them in their late 60s and early 70s, still relatively fit. Overseas travel was less daunting and perhaps 
attitudes and finances had lead to an environment when visits to the more distant battlefields had become possible. 
 
Such was the case in April 1965, the 50th aniversary of the landings when 3 former members of The Herefordshire Regiment, who had landed at Suvla Bay on 
8 August 1915, undertook a visit to Gallipoli. The 3 were led by Harold Slaymaker (72), who had been detached from the Battalion at Gallipoli as a Staff Clerk 
with HQ 160 Bde, and  he was later to work for the Foreign Service in many embassies throughout Europe and I suspect he may have been the inspiration 
behind the tour. John (Jack) Davies and Thomas (Tommy) Fletcher both 71 had landed on the beaches on the morning of 8 August, and both were evacuated 
suffering from wounds and dysentery. 
 
The 3 left Hereford Railway Station and were seen off by The Lord Lieutenant  Colonel JF McClean and Lt Col PM Carr - the Honorary Colonel and CO of The 
Herefordshire Light Infantry respectively – the successor regiment to The Herefords. The intrepid 3 travelled by train and coach via: London, Brussels, Munich, 
Maribor, Zagreb, Belgrade and Sofia before arriving at Istanbul. There is no indication of how long the journey took, but pre motorway and ‘free’ border 
crossing and coaches with ‘air-con’, it must have been quite a journey! 
 
These were also the days before common public international phone communication and Harold Slaymaker regularly reported back by telegram. 
 
They attended a reception held by The British Legion (pre ‘Royal’ days), and appear to have met up with a reporter who was recording a piece to be broadcast 
on the radio programme – from our own corresposdent. The ‘script’ for the programme is shown below. 
 
I suspect for 2 of the 3 this was only the second time they has travelled overseas, the first being 50 years earlier! I have been so far unable to find an account 
of their visit – although I know Harold Slaymaker wrote one, or locate any photographs – a task to pursue which may lead to another article! 
 
Supporting Documents: 
 
Photographs -  ‘Setting Off’, Hereford Railway Station. LtoR: Lt Col Carr, Harry Slaymaker, Col McClean, John Davies, Thomas Fletcher. 
 
Progress telegrams 
 
BBC ‘From Our Own Correspondent’ Script 

 
 



 

 
 
 



  
 

  



 

 

 


